Town of Alto
Regular Meeting
April 13,2021
Minutes

Those in attendance:

Audrey Turner, Mayor

Eddie Palmer, Mayor Pro Tem

James Turner, Council Post 2

Allen Fox, Council Post 3

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5

Josh Ivey, Chief of Police

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk

Absent: Carolyn Cabe, Council Post 1, Lisa Turner, CFO

A work session preceded the meeting at 6:30pm to discuss current issues and the
agenda items. Officials discussed T-SPLOST for the Wynn Shoals Road project and
SPLOST projects. Pipe came in today for the Southgate Road project, it should
begin in 2 weeks. S-D Solutions poured concrete pads at the wells. Possible
upgrades on lines may be Coker Road and N County Line Road. Repair has to be
done on Blalock Road due to all the excess water run off. A flushing plan is being
put in place and it will begin on Monday/Tuesday after Mothers Day. Bike rally for
the awareness of Lupus will be May 8". Following this, the regular meeting began
at 7pm. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner. The
invocation was delivered by Eddie Palmer. All stood and stated the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The agenda was presented to the Council for approval. Councilwoman PJ
Huggins made a motion to approve. Pro-tem Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.
Approved by all.

The minutes of the March 15, 2021 called meeting were presented for approval.
Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilman James
Turner seconded the motion. Approved by all.

New Business:
Councilman Allen fox read the Resolution for Service Delivery Strategy. Pro-tem

Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept. Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the
motion. Approved by all.
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Old Business:
Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to enter into an Executive Session to
discuss the Cedar Creek Property. Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion.

Approved by all.
Officials left the room and entered into Executive Session.

Officials returned to council room. Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to
re-enter into the regular meeting. Pro-tem Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.

Approved by all.
Pro-tem Eddie Pamer made a motion to decline the offer and keep the Cedar Creek
property. Councilman James Turner seconded the motion. Councilwoman PJ
Huggins and Councilman Allen Fox opposed. Mayor Turner broke the tie with
declining the offer. Motion passed.

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys:
Chief Josh Ivey presented the monthly police totals.

Public comments:

Rosalyn Mason, 228 Wade Street, requested a speed bump to be put out in front
of her residence due to the fast traffic. Mayor Turner asked Chief Ivey for his
opinion and he agreed that it would help. She replied that it would be considered.

Councilman James Turner made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at
7:19 pm. Approved by all.

Respectfu qubmltted by:

Penny R ers
Town Clerk




